
Dutton Town Council Meeting Minutes

June 4th, 2018
Call to Order

Mayor Fleshman called the meeting of June 4th, 2018 to order at 7:30 pm at the Dutton Town Hall.

Present

Mayor Susan Fleshman; Councilpersons: Bob Dauwalder, Chuck Proff, Candace Ellsworth, Frank P. Klein; Public Works Director /Finance Officer/Clerk Jeremiah Kjensmo, Assistant Clerk Becky Hagen, and Nancy Thorton (Choteau Acantha) and Dutton resident Laura Nowlin
Public Comment 
Laura Nowlin mentioned that after the recent mega rainstorm the Highway Department’s culvert was clogged resulting in the water to back up into her basement. The MDT created sand berms to divert the water. The culvert at the other end of the block needs to be looked at to see if it is open.
May 7th, 2018 Meeting Minutes

Motion by Councilman Proff, Second by Councilman Dauwalder, to approve the Minutes of the May 7th, 2018 Town Council Meeting. Motion Carried unanimously.
Current Bills

Motion by Councilwoman Ellsworth, Second by Councilman Klein, to pay the current bills as presented and those yet to come in. Motion Carried unanimously.
Construction Applications

Construction applications were approved for three Dutton residents: 
· Orrie Gondeiro requested to build a garage. Motion by Councilman Proff, Second by Councilman Klein to allow construction of garage. Motion carried unanimously.

· Joe Boroski requested to build a fence. Motion by Councilman Dauwalder, Second by Councilwoman Ellsworth to allow construction of fence. Motion carried unanimously.
· Luke Juras requested to build a fence. Motion by Councilman Klein, Second by Councilman Dauwalder to approve construction of fence. Motion carried unanimously.
WRDA Grant Resolution 
A resolution for the third draw from the WRDA grant in the amount of $2658.01was made. $53.26 will go to professional services, $2604.75 will go to Great West Engineering leaving $226,372.80 in the WRDA grant to draw. Motion by Councilman Dauwalder, Second by Councilwoman Ellsworth, to approve the third draw from WRDA. Motion carried unanimously. 

Budget Amendment Meeting Date
The Public Hearing and the Budget Amendment Meeting was set for June 27, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.
FY 2017-2018 Budget

Adopting FY 2017-2018 Budget as the FY 2018-2019 Preliminary Budget was approved. Motion by Councilman Proff, Second by Councilman Dauwalder to approve adopting FY 2017-2018 Budget as the FY 2018-2019 Preliminary Budget. Motion carried unanimously. 
Mayor’s Report 
The mayor discussed the recent ordeal concerning the water and whether the water was considered safe or unsafe because of complaints about the rusty colored water. The water was rusty colored due to two water breaks that happened during the same weekend. DEQ requested to do some testing on the water and tested the water for polyphosphate and chlorine. DEQ tested the water all day and water samples were taken from various places. Both polyphosphate and chlorine were found in the system by DEQ at all locations they tested. No health risks were found in the water and the water was determined safe after DEQ’s testing was completed.

Additionally, there was a brief discussion on when the pool will be open, and hopefully it will be this week sometime. Also, there was an unexpected overflow at the lift station resulting from the mega rainstorm. A report was sent to MT DEQ and MT DEQ was satisfied with how the situation was handled. Moreover, Mayor Fleshman gave a report on the recent Dog and Cat Days. The Double Arrow vets offered health and rabies vaccinations for dogs and cats. The turnout was disappointing.
Adjourn

The next Dutton Town Council Meeting will be Monday, July 2nd at 7:30 pm at the Town Hall.
The Mayor adjourned the meeting at 8:32 pm
_________________________________

______________________________

Susan Fleshman, Mayor



 Jeremiah Kjensmo, Clerk

